
 
 

Dear Woods Creek Residents: 

 

As the HOA board, we feel the need to address an immediate issue to all homeowners who have a pool or are 

thinking of getting a pool, so you are aware of the outcome. 

The Village was given notice from the McHenry County that they have not been enforcing the swimming pool 

safety regulations, which means, if you do NOT have a fence around your pool, you will be fined and forced to 

take down your pool. This goes for pools 24 inches in height or taller. If you have a pool taller than 48’ you must 

have an enclosure around it with a ladder that is either removable or lifts up and must be locked. For more 

information and details, view the County Swimming Pool Regulations. 

Also, if you have a pool that is taken down every yr. please be aware that the Village is now going to impose a 

$187.00 permit fee every year you put the pool up, so the best advice is to just leave it up through the winter. 

Since the Village was given this notice, they were going to start fining our subdivision immediately so with 

respect, a request was made from a board member to grant us 2 weeks to address this issue with all of the 

homeowners before fining residents who are unaware of this situation. 

Unfortunately this is something a lot of people are NOT happy about but, it is a County Ordinance and it has to 

be followed and anyone with a pool needs to be compliant for the safety of others. 

They have begun fining the residents on the East Side of Wonder Lake as well as forcing them to take down 

pools for those that are not in compliance. The fine is $100.00 ticket from the Village of Wonder Lake. 

Please note:  THIS IS NOT AN HOA ISSUE!  If there is a question it will need to be addressed with the Village of 

Wonder Lake or McHenry County. Hoping we are able to get this information out there as soon as possible, this 

should avoid a potential fine. 

 

Thank you, 

The Woods Creek HOA Board 

Dennis, Tam, Michele, Frank 
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